

# Coyote and Duck

A Paiute Tale

#### **Cultural Note**

Native American clothing was originally made of animal skins and plants
---

Coyote tales are part of the Paiute oral tradition used to teach proper behavior and values from an early age. These stories are only told during the winter time. The Coyote illustrates the mischievous nature in all of us.

### Vocabulary

buckskin	
dew	
drops	
flurry	
reeds	
reflection	

The Native American Indian Literacy Project was made possible by funds from the Utah State Office of Education (USOE). It is a joint effort of the USOE and San Juan School District Media Center. For more information about this project, contact Shirlee Silversmith at (801) 538-7838.

The booklets are available on a CD from the USOE. You may print the booklets off the CD, free of charge, for educational purposes. If you would like to purchase printed copies of the booklets, contact San Juan School District Media Center at (435) 678-1229.

2006 Utah State Office of Education San Juan School District Media Center

## Coyote and Duck

#### A Paiute Tale



Adapted by LeeAnn Parker

As Told by Eleanor Tom

Illustrated by Molly Trainor

**Cultural Consultants** 

Karma Grayman, Dorena Martineau, Arthur Richard, Eleanor Tom, and Rita Walker

Editing and layout by Kathryn Hurst



Coyote had a new buckskin suit. His wife had made it for him from leather the color of golden honey. The beading sparkled like morning dewdrops. The new buckskin suit shimmered in the morning sun.



Coyote wrapped the new buckskin suit around himself. He put on the moccasins. He tied on the leggings. "I must look fine in this new buckskin suit. I wish I could see myself," said Coyote. He turned this way and that, trying to get a better view of himself in the new buckskin suit.

"I know what I'll do!" he exclaimed. "I'll go down to the paw'kawduh (lake)! I want to look at my reflection in the clearblue waters of the lake." When Coyote arrived at the lake, he walked near the water's edge. He gazed into the water and smiled. "Oh, yes, I do look handsome in my new buckskin suit!"

Duck sat near the edge, paddling quietly among the reeds. But Coyote didn't see him. "What's that crazy Coyote doing?" thought Duck.





Coyote strutted around the outside edge of the lake, passing Duck each time. But Duck covered his head with his wing, and Coyote never saw him. Coyote gazed into the crystal-blue waters of the lake. He smiled when he saw his reflection.

"Oh, how handsome I DO look in my new honey-colored buckskin suit!" exclaimed Coyote

Coyote laughed and sang and danced around the lake. He stretched his arms out wide. He admired his reflection in the crystal-clear waters.

Duck shook his head and chuckled. "That crazy Coyote," he said to himself. "Next time he walks past, I'm going to play a joke on him. I'm going to scare him good!"



Coyote skipped past Duck once more. He still hadn't seen Duck, who had tucked his head under his wing. Coyote swung his arms happily. He sang loudly, "Oh, how handsome I look in my new buckskin suit!"



In a flurry of greens, browns, and silver-whites, Duck flapped his wings and rose up out of his hiding place. Water splashed about everywhere.

"Oo nuu!" he yelled, as loudly as he could.





Coyote stumbled backwards and fell into the waters of the lake with a loud "KER-SPLASH!"

Coyote slapped his fists into the water. Big drops of water streamed down his face. He looked around.

Duck landed back at the water's edge.

"So! It's you, Duck! What did you do that for?" yelled Coyote.

Duck laughed. He paddled to the center of the lake.

Coyote howled. "Duck, what did I do to deserve that? I never did anything to you!"

Duck shrugged and paddled away. "That's what you get for showing off!" he said.





Poor Coyote! He stood up. His new buckskin suit hung heavy with water. It was streaked with thick, black mud. It did not look very honey- colored any more!

#### Glossary

oo nuu - a Paiute expression of surprise

paw - water

paw'kawduh - lake

too'koochoomputs - duck

#### Reading Suggestions

Evoke retelling with the following questions:

- What did Coyote's wife make for him?
- Where did Coyote go to see his reflection in his new suit?
- Who was secretly watching Coyote?
- What joke did Duck play on Coyote?
- What happened to Coyote?
- Discuss: What happens to people who show off?

### 2006 Produced by Utah State Office of Education and San Juan School District Media Center

For more information, visit www.schools.utah.gov/curr/indianed. To purchase copies, call 435-678-1229.